Date & Time:		November14, 2022				7:00PM

Place:			Town Board Room			Municipal Building

Present:		Supervisor, Ronald Smith, Councilmen; John Lysyczyn, William Glosick, Hal Bailey; Attorney, Jeffrey Squires

Also Present:		Highway Superintendent, Alan Trenchard; Dog Control Officer, Carl Tuttle; Planning Board Chairman, James Hopkins; Deputy Town Clerk, Trevor Parke; Steuben County Legislator, Kelly Fitzpatrick.   List of public attached

Absent:		Councilman, Roger Knowles

Supervisor Smith opened the Regular Meeting of the Bath Town Board with the pledge of allegiance to the flag at 7:00PM.

Motion made by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Lysyczyn to approve the Board Meeting Minutes for October 11th, 20th and November 3rd.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye 

New Business:
Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Bailey to accept the Supervisor’s Report for October 2022.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye

[bookmark: _Hlk92873951]Resolution #22-105
Motion made by Councilman Glosick, seconded by Councilman Bailey to transfer funds from A2590 Landfill Fees to A1410.4 Town Clerk Contractual in the amount of $171.00. 
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Supervisor, Smith			Aye

[bookmark: _Hlk119409147]Resolution #22-106
Motion made by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Glosick to transfer funds from A1990.4 Contingent to A9060.8 Hospital/Dental Insurance in the amount of $3,000.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Supervisor, Smith			Aye

Resolution #22-107
Motion made by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Lysyczyn to transfer funds from A1990.4 Contingent to A3510.4 Dog Control Contractual in the amount of $1,000.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Supervisor, Smith			Aye

[bookmark: _Hlk119409785]Resolution #22-108
Motion made by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Lysyczyn to transfer funds from B9060.8 Hospital & Dental Insurance to B9030.8 Social Security in the amount of $500.00.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Supervisor, Smith			Aye

[bookmark: _Hlk119412136]Resolution #22-109
Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Glosick to accept the 2023 Town of Bath Budget as presented.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Supervisor, Smith			Aye

Old Business:

Supervisor Smith received a request from a resident on East William Street Extension requesting street lights. 
A letter was received from New York State Environmental Facilities Corporation informing the Town of Bath that they have been awarded a NYS Water Infrastructure Improvement (WIIA) Grant for sanitary sewer system and lift station improvements in the amount not to exceed $857,500.00.  The Town needs to confirm acceptance of the grant and intent to proceed with the project by December 2, 2022.
Resolution #22-110
Motion made by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Lysyczyn to accept the grant and authorize the Supervisor to sign acknowledgement.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Supervisor, Smith			Aye
[bookmark: _Hlk119492840]
Supervisor Smith reported he was contacted by Amazon’s Staffing Team Leader, Daniel Nichiporuk.  He is seeking to support the Town and Village in some way.

Department Reports:

Assessor – Supervisor Smith reported that the Assessor is working on setting new valuations on properties for 2023.

Planning Board – Planning Board Chairman, James Hopkins gave the Planning Board’s report.  He asked the Board for a Special Use Permit for Delaware Solar project on Scudder Road.  The Board advised that no Special Use Permit was needed for this project.

Code Enforcement – Councilman Lysyczyn gave the Code Officer’s report.  Code Officer, James Northup is working on closing open files.

Highway – Highway Superintendent, Alan Trenchard gave the Highway report. The new 2022 Dodge 2500 4X4 should be ready by end of week. The trade in value for the 2018 Dodge 2500 was $26,000.

Dog Control – Councilman Bailey gave the Dog Control Officer’s report.

Attorney – no report

Village of Bath – Trustee, Karen Causer reported the dog park on Haverling Street is now open.

Board Assignments:

William Glosick reported the Phillips property on State Route 54 appears to be cleared of buildings.

John Lysyczyn reported that Amazon has finished the parking lot, canopy, lights, retention pond and inside remodeling and beginning interviewing.  Code Officer has issued a temporary Certificate of Occupancy and they plan to be operating in January 2023.
Goodrich has cleared the lot but will not be able to complete blacktopping until next year.  They hope to have the building done this year.

Finger Lakes Health Center is waiting for DEC to review and approve the septic system.

LP Solutions has started the site prep and has been issued a building permit.

Hunt Engineering is still working with the Town relative to the ARPA funds.

Two grants have been received for the Lake Salubria sewer project in the amounts of $3,798,000 and $2,580,000.  The Town is applying for other grants in the amounts of $500,000 and 1.25 million.

Councilman Lysyczyn and the Code Officer is looking into building permit fees for solar projects that would be based on the project or megawatts.

Hal Bailey reported the Savona Village Hall renovation is still ongoing and the library will have a coffee hour Wednesday at 10am.

Kelly Fitzpatrick reported the Steuben County will hold a presentation of the 2023 budget tomorrow at 10am.  The County received funds from the opioid settlement and are looking to expand recovery support and treatment programs.

[bookmark: _Hlk116559006]Resolution #22-111
Motion made by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Lysyczyn to pay all audited claims against the Town of Bath as follows was 
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Supervisor, Smith			Aye
[bookmark: _Hlk108602164]October 2022
Fund			Claim #		Abstract		Amount
A			251			15			$ 13,284.00
November 2022
[bookmark: _Hlk119492369]Fund			Claim #		Abstract		Amount
A			252-277		16			$  65,226.64
B			79-87			11			$    4,625.07
DA			191-210		11			$  64,828.55
DB			156-173			11			$  98,416.62
SF			9				6			$  62,006.03
SL-1			21-22				11			$       364.76
Grand Total									$ 308,751.67

Public Comments:

Patrick Galvin, Vice President of the Lake Salubria Association, presented a quote from Doug Brush Plumbing and Heating in the amount of $8,500 for materials and labor to install sewer connection and a quote from Superior Septic in the amount of $2,200 to demo existing septic tank.  He stated that Hunt Engineers may have under estimated the cost for homeowners to hook up to the sewer system.

William Anderson asked if there is a tax structure for solar and why only NESEG customers will benefit from the solar farms.  Supervisor Smith informed him that a PILOT is negotiated through the IDA or a tax assessment is set.

Motion made by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Lysyczyn to adjourn the meeting of the Bath Town Board at 7:40pm.  Passed unanimously

Respectfully submitted,

Rhonda Tobias
Bath Town Clerk  


    







